

Hudson Board of Health

78 Main Street Hudson, MA 01749 (978) 562-2020

MINUTES

June 7, 2022 5:30pm Hudson Town Hall 3rd Floor Conference Room

Board members: Michael Delfino, Christie Vaillancourt, Cassia Monteiro

New Business

1. Preliminaries

- a. Call Meeting to Order Mr. Delfino called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.
- Approval of Minutes from 5.3.2022 Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to approved the minutes, Ms.
 Monteiro seconded the motion and it passed 3-0.
- 3. **Vouchers to be Approved** Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to approved the minutes, Ms. Monteiro seconded the motion and it passed 3-0.
- **4. Staffing Updates** Ms. Antonelli provided the following staffing updates:
 - a. Lauren Antonelli was appointed by the Select Board as the Director of Public & Community Health, effective May 17, 2022. The department will be hiring to replace Lauren as the Regional Youth Substance Use Prevention Program Coordinator.
 - b. Bailey Iannucci, part-time Regional Public Health Nurse, resigned from the position effective May 20, 2022. The department will be hiring for a new part-time nurse.

5. Housing:

a. 22 Lakeside Ave: Ms. Antonelli informed the Board that the department sanitarian continues to monitor the septic tank overflow issue at 22 Lakeside Ave. The homeowner needs time to repair the system, but reports not having the funds to do so. The owner is aware that the tank must be pumped regularly to avoid overflow. The owner is also

The listing of matters is of those reasonably anticipated by the chair that may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed, and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent that the law permits.

aware that, should the department condemn the property, she will be responsible for providing housing to her tenants. Mr. Delfino recommended moving towards condemning the property if the issue persists.

- 6. **COVID-19 Update** Ms. Antonelli informed the Board that, during the month of May 2022, there were 232 cases. As of today, June 7, there are 22 active cases.
- 7. **Grant Update** Ms. Antonelli shared that the grants are winding down as the FY comes to a close. The Health Dept. did not receive a grant from the new round of Mass in Motion funding, but plans to keep the current MiM coordinator on staff with other funding.
- 8. **Election of Officers** Mr. Delfino nominated Ms. Vaillancourt to a one-year term as the Chair. Ms. Vaillancourt accepted the nomination. Mr. Delfino nominated Ms. Monteiro to a one-year term as the Vice-Chair. Ms. Monteiro accepted the nomination. Mr. Delfino will serve as the Clerk. Positions are all effective immediately.

Adjournment

Mr. Delfino made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:45pm, Ms. Vaillancourt seconded and it passed 3-0.

The listing of matters is of those reasonably anticipated by the chair that may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed, and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent that the law permits.